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ST. PAUL’S PARISH SEEKS TO RESTORE ALL PEOPLE TO GOD AND TO EACH OTHER, THROUGH SACRAMENTAL 
WORSHIP AND CHRIST-LIKE LIVING. 

Dear Friends, 

I imagine, by now, many of you 

are reluctantly getting "back to nor-

mal" — returning to regular rhythms 

of work and life, as the vacation season 

ends, despite hot weather continuing 

full steam ahead. And I hope all of you 

used the summer in fruitful ways — to 

relax, rest, recover, and think. For   

recreation (re-creation) itself was built 

into the very fabric and work of crea-

tion by the God who commands His 

people to rest.  

Summer is a time of reflection 

and discernment— and stepping back, 

retreating, changing scenery, is per-

haps one of the most effective tools to 

effectively consider life and direction. 

At the start of every Fall I know parish-

ioners will approach me to share mo-

ments of clarity reached and major life 

decisions made during July and      

August's heat.   

For all of us moments of clarity 

are moments of opportunity. When 

you reach a moment of clarity you 

must act. This is true for our personal, 

professional, and spiritual lives — and 

it is true for any church. Talking with 

lay leadership about parish history I 

have come to see this parish has been 

at its strongest when unified around 

common goals — for example, capital 

campaigns, building projects, to     

support Anglo-Catholic mission and 

ministry.  

To that end we have used the sum-

mer months well. Elsewhere in these 

pages you will find a report on a 24 

hour retreat the Vestry collectively 

undertook at Bon Secours Retreat 

House in Marriottsville, MD. This was 

a time to step away from the small 

details that can so easily occupy us, 

and address "big picture" questions of 

vision and direction — where we are; 

where God calls us to be; how we use 

our resources joyfully and effectively. 

To that end we identified three key 

goals for the year ahead:  

1. Music Director Search  

2. Strategic Planning  

3. 150th Anniversary  Celebrations  

I intend to begin work on our  

Music Director search soon after    

Labor Day. While the responsibility 

for selection rests on my shoulders, 

the following have agreed to serve on 

an advisory committee: Laurel Malson 

(Senior Warden), Shaun Amos, Todd 

Moments of clarity, Moments of 

opportunity 
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Hanson, Pattie Kindsvater, John Mur-

ton, Jim Sanderson, Charles Zakaib. 

At the same time other major 

ministry initiatives develop and grow: 

Fr Shawn is overseeing a GW Ministry 

re-start, being supported by a $10,000 

grant from the diocese. And while we 

approach another stewardship and 

budgeting season, we also have the 

opportunity to enter a 12-month dioce-

san stewardship initiative, which 

could transform our understanding 

both of stewardship, and the annual 

pledge campaign. An ambitious new 

Adult Formation program begins this 

month, and I hope you will all support 

the Sunday morning and Wednesday 

evening opportunities. 

 I hope we as a parish can collec-

tively focus our energy, time, talent, 

and treasure in these directions. We 

are asking much of ourselves as we 

move ahead — and, indeed, living 

faithfully demands nothing less. As 

Jesus said: For unto whomsoever 
much is given, of him shall be much 
required. Living faithfully demands 

that we spend our energy with the 

same prayerful discernment and in-

tentionality as we spend our money.  

To that end, I share a personal 

moment of clarity. Prior to the elec-

tion of the 10th Rector, the Vestry and 

Interim Rector led a time of discern-

ment in the parish around same sex 

blessings and weddings. The end re-

sult was a statement acknowledging 

lengthy discussion around this matter 

in the parish, and expressing affirma-

tive openness to such provision, whilst 

recognizing the canonical authority of 

the next rector in making decisions 

relating to liturgy and marriage.  

On my arrival a good number of 

good people came to see me about this 

matter. Some — a small number —

are adamantly opposed to same sex 

blessings or marriages in this place, 

come hell or high water. Others — an 

equally small number — are so ada-

mant that we must begin that it seems 

as if clergy are expected to go to the 
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highways and byways and drag inside 

the first unmarried same sex couple 

we find.  Interestingly, the majority — 

the middle—are largely neutral. But 

many of that number did express is-

sue   fatigue; support for the idea in 

theory, but reluctance to introduce it 

here; questions about the suitability of 

this issue as a focus for the interim 

period.  

It's my experience that no one 

voice has the monopoly on truth. 

Those with whom I spoke all shared 

authentic, well considered, sincere, 

prayerful perspectives. Having only a 

few weeks in this place under my belt, 

I decided to take one year to simply let 

spirits settle. In some ways this ques-

tion feels similar to the questions and 

controversies I witnessed some years 

ago in England, as the church consid-

ered the remarriage of divorcees.  

I have made no secret of the fact 

that this was far from an ideal situa-

tion to inherit. However: God does not 

call us into comfort, but into crucibles. 

The dynamics waiting for me are such 

that stasis is not an option; short of 

building a time machine, even ecclesi-

astical ostriches must occasionally 

surface for air. So a path ahead must 

be established and clearly described. 

More than anything, I am not willing 

to spend any more parish time dis-

cussing this issue — and all voices 

expressed a common hope to be 

spared from any further forums or 

conversations, be they difficult or sa-

cred. Put simply, I do not regard this 

as a "first order" issue (such as the 

Doctrine of the Trinity, or the Real 

Presence of Christ in the Eucharist), 

so I am happy for parishioners to hold 

a range of different perspectives. Our 

focus as a parish must be doing the 

work of Jesus: proclaiming His Gos-

pel, and serving the poor.  

My decision is that we will begin 

to engage with inquiries about same 

sex blessings effective immediately. 

Beginning January 1 we will engage 

with inquiries about same sex wed-

dings. Decisions will be made by the 

clergy, within whatever diocesan 

guidelines our bishop may set. Such 

liturgies will be conducted within ex-

isting customs, observing traditional 

ceremonial, and employing Elizabe-

than English. Same sex blessings and 

marriages at St Paul's will not result in 

altars tiptoeing out from walls, Taize 

chants, cassock albs, or Pirate Eucha-

rists. Such innovation is readily availa-

ble elsewhere; our identity and person-

ality will not change.  

In the course of 12 months of pas-

toral ministry in this place I have 

heard the experiences of those who 

carry the burden of these questions — 

faithful gay Christians and parishion-

ers, who naturally turn to their parish 

church for the solemnization and cele-

bration of their relationship. We are 

not an island, but a member of a dio-

cese and a national church that has 

reached a clear discernment around 

same sex blessings and marriage.  We 

serve under the authority of a Bishop 

who not only permits blessings and 

weddings, but has spoken deeply and 

powerfully on the importance of this 

step for the life of the entire church. 

We live in a District where the same is 

permitted by secular law. And while 

we talk and debate and wring hands, 

others pay the price. This is clearly a 

parish with a significant gay popula-

tion. I am no longer willing to turn 

away parishioners in committed same 

sex relationships; I am no longer will-

ing to encourage them to make alter-

native arrangements. Nobody should 

be denied access to God's blessing and 

love. 

Having said that, at least on this 

issue, I have no interest in convincing 

anyone of anything. This is not a ques-

tion of thinking rightly or wrongly. I 

recognize that there are significant 

theological and ecclesial questions 

around this issue, and I do not pretend 

to have answers to all those questions 

— just as I do not have answers for 

questions relating to some other issues 

of faith and order. Yet even in the 

midst of discernment, tension, and 

confusion — still we must live. I see 

this development primarily as a pasto-

ral provision, and I remember acutely 

the words of our patron: For now we 
see through a glass, darkly; but then 
face to face: now I know in part; but 
then shall I know even as also I am 
known. I will not ask anybody to    

attend a blessing or wedding that, in 

conscience, they cannot attend — and 

simply ask that they pray for the    

couple in question on that day. If this 

is you — please know that there will 

always be a place and home for you 

here. This is now something for us all 

collectively to live into. I encourage 

you all simply to be faithful, however 

God calls. Fr Shawn and I are both 

ready for face-to-face conversations 

with any parishioner about this     

matter.  

Recent tragic events in this nation 

have reminded us of the importance 

of looking outside of ourselves; of see-

ing this world through the eyes of 

those whose experiences, wants, and 

pastoral needs may be very different 

to our own. Perhaps this is simply 

part of the cost of discipleship. It plays 

out over an infinite number of differ-

ent levels, both great and small. We 

have all been starkly reminded of our 

own privilege, and the daily difficul-

ties and despair faced by so many  

others. How can we respond? First, by 

putting our own house in order — as 

Joan Chittister puts it, by growing the 

Kingdom one inch at a time. Presid-

ing Bishop Browning's recent obituar-

ies reminded us of his vision of build-

ing a church without outsiders — as 

we seek to move ahead, there is no 

finer goal.  

This comes, as always, with my 

love and prayers. 

 

Fr. Richard 

 

  
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isters and staff who had lots of musi-

cal knowledge they were ready to 

share. Everyone was motivated to 

learn and open to new experiences. 

For example, many choristers sang 

different voice parts than they were 

used to this week, and though it was a 

challenge, they gave it their all. 

RSCM’s goal is ultimately to educate 

and everything we did was working 

toward that.  

This week, we sang music by 

Haydn, Bernstein, Walton and many 

others. It was very exciting to sing 

Since 1945, the Royal School of 

Church Music (RSCM) has published 

resources, held activities and courses, 

and educated young singers on church 

music all over the world. There are 

roughly 400 churches affiliated with 

RSCM in the United States. RSCM 

also offers many summer courses 

around America for choristers. Six 

choristers (Elizabeth Schnorrenberg, 

Maddy Murnick, Lizzie DIscenza, Mi-

chael Discenza, Ella Peters, and Adam 

Wilcox), along with former chorister 

Ned Sieverts, parish choir member 

Barbara Holinshead, and former or-

gan scholar Chris Lynch represented 

St. Paul’s at the course in D.C. from 

July 25th to 31st. We all felt the course 

was an incredible learning experience 

and an unforgettable week. 

A typical day at RSCM included 

much rehearsal in the chapel at Epis-

copal High School (where we stayed), 

Eucharist, compline, voice coaching 

from Barbara Hollinshead, a church 

service, and fellowship time with chor-

isters from all over the country. We all 

developed our musical skills while 

also growing relationships with each 

other. RSCM put together a group of 

people that cannot be found anywhere 

else. We became a close community 

through our common passion for mu-

sic. Elizabeth Schnorrenberg com-

mented, "We're all like one big family, 

after only one week." Singing church 

music together is a unique experience 

that allows us to form lifelong friend-

ships and spiritual bonds.  

We can’t forget that RSCM stands 

for the Royal School of Church Music. 

Michael Discenza, 10-year-old choris-

ter said, “You end up learning a lot 

more than you expect.” We learned a 

lot at RSCM from our director (Ben 

Outen), the voice coach (Barbara Hol-

linshead), our proctors, and each   

other. The course was filled with chor-

Choristers Reflect on an Unforgettable Week 

Lizzie Discenza, Maddy Murnick 

challenging music with talented peo-

ple. Every single person had some-

thing to offer to the final product, 

from proctors to organizers to organ-

ists. In seeing the choir sing, you can 

see everyone involved in the course. 

No matter how busy we were, we 

never lost sight of our purpose in sing-

ing, which is to glorify God and serve 

others. The experience has been de-

scribed as an opportunity to be 

"immersed in all things beautiful." We 

wholeheartedly agree. 

  
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Formation Opportunity: 

Young Adult Bible Study 

Dr. Ryan  N. Danker, Wesley Theological  

Seminary 

In March, a group of young adults 

at St. Paul’s began gathering every 

Tuesday evening for bible study. Origi-

nally called by a Latin phrase, the 

group was renamed the Young Adult 

Bible Study. We average around 10 

persons, with a larger constituency of 

15. The age range runs from 24 to 42. 

Conversation is lively. Our sessions 

are loosely structured and meant to 

encourage discussion. We open with 

prayer and then read portions of the 

text, stopping to discuss the particulars 

as we go. I lead most sessions, but 

both Trevor Fortenberry and Jordan 

Rudinsky have also led. The purpose 

of the group is to learn more about 

the Scriptures and to become more 

like Christ, as the Scriptures point to 

him. We’ve also enjoyed getting to 

know one another since afterward we 

often go out to dinner as group.  

We began with John’s gospel so 

appropriate with its opening words, 

“In the beginning was the Word, and 

the Word was with God, and the 

Word was God.” We worked our way 

through John (21 chapters), one chap-

ter a week. We are currently in the 

Epistles of John. The Book of Revela-

tion will begin on Sept. 20th. Revela-

tion should prove fascinating with all 

its various interpretations over the 

years, but the group is excited to ex-

plore together God’s ultimate healing 

of his creation. If anyone is interested 

in joining the bible study we are al-

ways open to newcomers. Just bring 

your bible. Or if you don’t have one, 

we have plenty to go around. 

 

  

Our summer series, “Faith in  

Everyday Life,” has come to an end.  If 

you have missed any of the sessions, 

we will have materials available online 

very shortly.  Beginning with our fo-

rum on Anxiety, we have started vide-

otaping the forums.  Those videos will 

also soon be available on our website. 

Beginning on September 11, we 

will start up our Sunday forums again.  

The theme for our year is “God’s    

Story, Our Story: Exploring Our Iden-

tity in Christ.”   

From September through Novem-

ber, we will explore the great narra-

tives of the Old Testament from Sep-

tember through November.  Then, in 

December for Advent, we will explore 

“Apocalypse: Then and Now.” We will 

have a host of special speakers joining 

us both from within our own parish as 

well as professors from the Catholic 

University of America, Virginia Theo-

logical Seminary, and Wesley Semi-

nary.  A detailed list of all of our ses-

sions and brief biographies of our 

speakers will be available both in bro-

chures and on our website.   

Please consider joining us from 

10:15 to 11:00 on Sundays in the din-

ing hall for some exciting and in-

formative forums.  If you are not able 

to join us at that time, we will be vide-

otaping the sessions and posting the 

videos on our website. 

If you have any questions or com-

ments, please feel free to contact Fr. 

Shawn at strout@stpauls-kst.com. 

 

  

Sunday Forums 

Resuming in  

September 

Fr. Shawn Strout 

What:  Young Adult Bible Study 

When:  Tuesdays, 6:30 p.m. 

Where: Common Room 
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On behalf of the choir from St. 

Paul’s Episcopal Church, Indianapo-

lis, I would like to extend thanks to 

John Bohl, the clergy, and parishion-

ers of St. Paul’s, K Street, for allowing 

us to participate in leading worship in 

your parish on Sunday, July 17th.  This 

was the first stop on our 2016 pil-

grimage and provided a thrilling be-

ginning for us.  Our choir members 

are well aware of the history of your 

parish and the importance of music in 

your worship.  John Bohl has been a 

friend of our program and of some of 

our choir members for many years.   

 As our rector saw us off on our 

trip, he challenged us to fully experi-

ence and learn from your liturgical 

practices that are somewhat different 

from ours.  I found that the bells and 

chanting focused my attention on the 

Eucharist.  And the incense enhanced 

the sense of mystery and beauty that I 

so love about our liturgy.  I also loved 

your enthusiastic congregational sing-

Ann Hinson (adult choir member from St. 

Paul’s, Indianapolis 

Sarah Cummings (chorister from St. 

Paul’s, Indianapolis) 

It was a very drowsy choir that 

walked into the church on Sun-

day morning. Thankfully, it was well 

air conditioned. Still, our first re-

ing!  I was uplifted and inspired by 

your service.  

 Our 2016 pilgrimage was under-

taken to honor our parish’s 

150th anniversary.  Our hope was to 

grow spiritually, musically, and as a 

community through the experiences 

we had lifting our voices in praise of 

God and sharing the love of Christ far 

beyond our St. Paul’s and Indianapo-

lis. What we have learned through this 

pilgrimage about our ministry and 

ourselves will come back to St. Paul’s, 

Indianapolis in many ways.  Your gen-

erous hospitality started us on our 

pilgrimage and the blessings we re-

ceived from you will be passed on to 

our parish.   

Thank you! 

  

hearsal wasn't as great as it could have 

been, as we had just been on a long 

bus drive and woken up at 5:30 

a.m. Then we went to rehearse in the 

sanctuary. That was when we found 

out how amazing the acoustics were. 

Our sound resonated much more that 

it does at home. It was interesting to 

see how different the choir sounded in 

a different space. 

The service, though very similar, 

was a little bit different from the one 

we are used to. The responses of the 

congregation were very different from 

the ones at home. It was really inter-

esting to see how, even within the 

same sect, the services can be very 

different from the ones we are famil-

iar with. 

It was really cool to hear a similar 

liturgy in a different space. St. Paul's 

K Street is a beautiful church, and I'm 

glad that we got the opportunity to 

sing there and get to know a different 

church.     
  
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liturgy, as well as a fine homily by Fr. 

Str0out. Before and after Mass, I en-

joyed conversation with many kind 

and interesting parishioners. All of us 

from Newport and Springfield are 

grateful to you for your hospitality and 

support and for the opportunity to 

participate in and contribute to the 

liturgical life of St. Paul’s. 

  

Combined Newport, RI, and Springfield, MA, Choirs: 

Thanks and Reflections from E & B on July 17, 2016 

Cody Mead, occasional tenor in the choir 

of St. John’s Newport, faculty member of 

the Choir School of Newport county, music 

director  of St. Mary ‘s Roman Catholic 

Church, Newport 

I was blessed to have the oppor-

tunity to worship the Lord in song at 

Saint Paul’s Church.  The stone 

church was beautiful and the organ 

was an amazing instrument. The 

acoustics were wonderful.  

The songs that the choir directors 

picked perfectly matched the service. I 

enjoyed singing with another choir 

and the sound was magical.  As our 

visit was during July, we were grateful 

for the air conditioning!   

I hope to come back and visit in 

the near future.  

  

Regan Landers, Girl Chorister 

Saint Paul’s was such a beautiful 

place. I loved it! The air conditioners 

were just so amazing in that DC heat, 

Viviane Cares, Girl Chorister 

Visiting St. Paul’s was a pleasure 

for all of us. Many of our choir mem-

bers, myself included, were in awe of 

the reverent liturgy, executed with 

such polished dignity and focus. John 

Bohl’s organ playing was sensitive, 

intelligent, and inspiring. We all 

sensed that we were welcomed whole-

heartedly and accommodated with 

great respect, for which we are quite 

thankful.  

In addition to Evensong, I attend-

ed the 11:15 Solemn Mass, which gave 

me another view of St. Paul’s Parish. 

Here I experienced the same edifying 

approach to beautiful and prayerful 

the service was wonderful and every-

one was so nice.  

My favorite part was when my 

best friend came to see us singing. 

The acoustics were crazy! How 

can you get a room to make such a 

beautiful sound! The music would 

just bounce back to us. I could just sit 

there all day and reminisce in the 

sound of the choir. That combined 

with the organ is just breathtaking.  

All in all I love Saint Paul’s. I 

hope we go back soon! 

  



8 | T H E  E P I S T L E  O F  S A I N T  P A U L ’ S  P A R I S H

Fr. Shawn Strout 

The Sacrifice of the Mass — Part II 

Presider: “Pray beloved that this 
my sacrifice and yours may be ac-
ceptable to God the Father Almighty.” 

People: “The Lord accept this sac-
rifice at thy hands to the praise and 
glory of his name both to our benefit 
and that of all his holy Church.” 

Last month, we asked the ques-

tion, what do we mean by “the sacri-

fice of the mass”?  We saw that our 

Book of Common Prayer provides us 

with three answers: :  1) “He [Jesus 

Christ] made there [on the Cross] a 

full and perfect sacrifice for the whole 

world; and did institute, and in his 

holy Gospel command us to continue, 

a perpetual memory of that his pre-

cious death and sacrifice, until his 

coming again.” 2) “And we earnestly 

desire thy fatherly goodness to accept 

this our sacrifice of praise and thanks-

giving” 3) “And here we offer and pre-

sent unto thee, O Lord, our selves, our 

souls and bodies, to be a reasonable, 

holy, and living sacrifice unto thee.”  

We discussed what it meant for 

the mass to be a commemoration of 

the sacrifice of Christ on the cross.  

We recognized that the Church has 

never taught that Christ’s sacrifice is 

repeated over and over again at each 

mass, even though that was a miscon-

ception both by some traditionalists 

and reformers.  Instead, the Church 

commemorates the sacrifice of 

Christ’s death on the cross made pre-

sent in the Eucharist, and we suggest-

ed that one way to think about that is 

eschatologically.  Christ’s sacrifice is 

present in his body as he carries the 

wounds with him.  In the Eucharist, 

his Body is made present and thus his 

sacrifice is also invariably made pre-

sent with it. 

This month, we will explore the 

second answer that our BCP provides 

us: “And we earnestly desire thy fa-

therly goodness to accept this our sac-

rifice of praise and thanksgiving.” I 

daresay that many contemporary 

Christians probably think of sacrifice 

in terms of animal or human sacri-

fice.  They may also believe sacrifice 

to either be about appealing to a deity 

for some divine favor (e.g. good 

weather, a cure for illness or assis-

tance against enemies) or seeking to 

appease such deity’s wrath against 

sin.  However, anthropologists would 

suggest to us that most sacrifice 

among indigenous peoples are cele-

bratory in nature and involved food 

and libations. In other words, they are 

ways of expressing “praise and 

thanksgiving” to the deity being wor-

shipped. 

The same is true when we search 

our own Scriptures.  The Pentateuch 

gives very specific instructions to the 

people of Israel regarding their cultic 

practices, including sacrifices.  It is a 

misconception to believe that sacrific-

es for sin were an everyday affair in 

the life of the Israelites.  Yom Kippur, 

the Day of Atonement, was the day on 

which a sacrifice for the sin of the 

whole people was made to God.  Most 

of the sacrifices were meal offerings 

given in thanksgiving to God for his 

loving care. 

Mass as a “sacrifice of praise and 

thanksgiving” connects intimately to 

the very name we give to the liturgy – 

Eucharist.  Eucharist is a Greek word 

that means “thanksgiving.”  In fact, at 

the beginning of the Eucharistic Pray-

er when the celebrant says, “Let us 

give thanks to the Lord our God,” a 

literal translation of the Greek would 

be “Let us eucharistize the Lord our 

God.” The Eucharist is our “sacrifice 

of praise and thanksgiving” whereby 

we offer to God our gratitude for all of 

the gifts God has given us, especially 

for his Son Jesus Christ. Thus, we can 

see a natural outflowing from the 

mass as the presence of Christ’s sacri-

fice on the cross to the mass as our 

sacrifice of praise and thanksgiving.  

What other response could we have 

than to offer God our praise and 

thanksgiving for Christ’s sacrificial 

presence? 

 A popular belief among some 

Anglo-Catholics is that the mass is to 

be a dour affair.  It is grim work in 

which we beseech God for forgiveness 

of our sins and to turn God’s wrath 

away from us.  That understanding of 

the mass became popular during the 

Middle Ages.  A patristic understand-

ing of the mass would be more akin to 

it being a “sacrifice of praise and 

thanksgiving.”  Does that necessarily 

mean that mass should be an ebul-

lient affair with banners waving, 

drums beating and cymbals crashing?  

Not necessarily, no.  For some cul-

tures and some contexts, such out-

ward expressions of “praise and 

thanksgiving” are appropriate.  Here 

at St. Paul’s, we may have a more re-

served way of expressing our “praise 

and thanksgiving” to God, but it need 

not be any less powerful for us.  How 

we express our “praise and thanksgiv-

ing” is not as important as that we 

express it.  Perhaps, the next time you 

receive communion, as you kneel at 

the altar rail, say a simple “Thank you 

God” in your heart, thus offering your 

“sacrifice of praise and thanksgiving.” 

 
Faithfully, 

Fr. Shawn 

strout@stpauls-kst.com. 

 

     

mailto:strout@stpauls-kst.com


S E P T E M B E R  2 0 1 6 | 9 

 

St. Paul’s has had a long relation-

ship with the students, faculty and 

alumni of George Washington Uni-

versity.  I am pleased to announce that 

we will be revitalizing that relation-

ship beginning this fall.   

We will not be alone in this effort 

as we are joining with St. John’s Epis-

copal Church (Lafayette Square), St. 

Mary’s Episcopal Church (Foggy Bot-

tom) and St. Patrick’s Episcopal 

Church in a collaborative ministry 

effort.   

In addition, we will receive assis-

tance from the new Young Adult and 

Campus Missioner at the diocese, the 

Rev. Elizabeth Gardner.  I am delight-

ed to report that St. Paul’s has been 

awarded a $10,000 Congregational 

Growth Grant from the diocese to 

assist with this effort.   

We are planning a number of 

events for this fall:   

 

August 27 from 10 am to 2pm -  

Welcome Back for GW Students 

 

September 10 from 10 am to 2pm - 

Welcome BBQ for GW Students 

 

September 22 at 7pm - Meet 'n' Greet 

for GW Students, Alumni/ae, Faculty 

and Interested Parishioners 

 

October 11 from 7:00 pm to 8:30 pm - 

Poetry and Prayer.   

 

We could use help with all of 

these events.  If you would be interest-

ed in helping, please contact Fr. 

Shawn at strout@stpauls-kst.com. 

Revitalizing GW 

Campus Ministry 

Fr. Shawn Strout 

Your Vestry at Work:  

24 Hours at Bon Secours 
“the whole body, nourished and knit together through its joints and liga-

ments, grows with a growth that is from God.” Colossians 2:19 

Who:  

The Vestry, Rector, and Assistant 

Priest of St. Paul’s K Street 

 

Where:  

The Retreat and Conference Center at 

Bon Secours,  Marriottsville, MD 

 

When:  

3:30 PM Friday, August 19 through 

3:30 PM Saturday, August 20, 2016 

 

What:  

A day away from our usual environ-

ment, routine, and responsibilities 

 

Why:  

To grow together in the Spirit as we 

considered how best to lead  

Secluded as we were in the coun-

tryside of central Maryland, we found 

inspiration in both individual and 

corporate time outside in the lovely 

and extensive grounds of Bon 

Secours. They are a perfect harmony 

of God’s generosity in creation and 

human application of God-given     

talents.  

Under Fr. Richard’s leadership, 

we considered the roots and manifes-

tations of our faith and where it was 

leading us individually and as a vestry. 

We learned the history and authority 

of vestries and explored our role in the 

spiritual leadership of the parish. We 

looked carefully at the major priorities 

for this year, which include strategic 

planning, the search for a music di-

rector, and the 150th Anniversary cele-

brations. 

Then, with Roy Byrd facilitating, 

we moved into a longer view leading 

to a strategic plan covering 2017-

2020. We will conduct three stages of 

exploration, each one addressing a 

specific question: Stage 1 will address 

where we are as a parish, and Stages 2 

and 3 will address where we want to 

go and how we plan to get there, re-

spectively. There has already been 

considerable congregational input into 

this process during the creation of our 

parish profile during our search for a 

rector, and there will continue to be 

avenues for input as the strategic plan-

ning process goes forward.  

Throughout the retreat, we felt 

the Holy Spirit at work among us, and 

we look forward to sharing the fruits 

of our inspiration with the parish 

through our service.  

 

  

Laurel Malson, Senior Warden 

Jeanne Smith, Junior Warden 
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July/August  Vestry Report 

The Parish applied for two grants 

– a national church young adult grant 

and a Diocesan congregational growth 

grant. The Parish received the Dioce-

san grant for $10,000 to support a 

revitalized ministry to George Wash-

ington University, and was invited to 

re-apply for the national grant next 

year. The funds will be used for pro-

gramming and ministry for the com-

ing college year.   

The Adult Formation program, 

developed by Fr. Shawn and Ed 

Loucks, will include Sunday adult  

forums focusing on the Old Testa-

ment, former Archbishop Rowan   

Williams’ writing Where God Hap-
pens: Discovering Christ in One An-
other, and other topics.  Wednesday 

 evening meetings will take up topics 

of church history and liturgy, key per-

sons in church history, and the arts.  

Presenters include our clergy and  

laity, as well as outside speakers.  The 

Vestry approved the use of funds from 

the Haskin Fund to support the     

program.  

The Vestry also approved $12,500 

to repair the sacristy roof, and the 

buildings and grounds committee will 

seek bids for repairs to termite dam-

age to the stairs in Carwithen house 

and an inspection of our entire      

facility.  

As of the end of July, budgeted 

expenses were on track and we have a 

small surplus due to early pledge pay-

ments. 

The Vestry met with Bishop Mari-

anne and colleagues from Church 

House on August 10, at the request of 

the Bishop.  This meeting is one in a 

year-long series of meetings with each 

parish to identify issues faced in com-

mon and those unique to each parish. 

The discussion focused on buildings 

and grounds, status and recruitment 

of the congregation, and pledging.  

These issues, especially buildings, 

require significant resources of time 

and money, sometimes to the detri-

ment of matters of the spirit.   

This parish-by-parish review aims 

to identify issues for which the      

Diocese might be able to provide as-

Todd Hanson 
sistance and 

support, and 

on which sever-

al parishes may collaborate, and free 

up resources for building the congre-

gation, outreach, mission, and person-

al transformation.  For example, sever-

al local engineering firms conduct 

“reserve audits” based on a review of 

the facility to identify the range of fi-

nancial costs likely to be incurred over 

the next 20-25 years.  The audit costs 

are in the range of $3,000 to $10,000.  

The audit could serve as a starting 

point for building on financial re-

serves to address building mainte-

nance pro-actively rather than ad hoc 

as problems arise.  

It was also suggested that the Dio-

cese might take the lead in investigat-

ing the potential for combined parish 

outsourcing of treasury and building 

maintenance functions.  Potentially, 

this could mean a significant change 

in the lives of our parishes.   

The meeting came at an oppor-

tune time for the Vestry’s retreat on 

strategic planning. The Vestry also 

approved an alcohol policy for the par-

ish based on the Diocesan policy.  The 

policy will be posted and will apply to 

all church functions and groups using 

the church facilities. 

 

     

SAVE THE DATE!  
Sunday, October 2 , 2016 

Feast of the Dedication 

Combined Mass at 10:30 am with the Rt. Rev. Nathan Baxter 

Lunch to Follow 

 

                                       More details soon 



SPECIAL SERVICES/      

MAJOR FEAST DAYS 

Wednesday, September 14:  Holy 

Cross 

Regular Wednesday Schedule — Low 

Mass at 7:00 am and 6:00 pm 

 

Wednesday, September 21: Saint        

Matthew, the Apostle 

Regular Wednesday Schedule — Low 

Mass at 7:00 am and 6:00 pm 

 

Thursday,  September 29,  

Saint  Michael and All Angels 

Regular Morning Mass Schedule 

And 

5:45 pm    Evening Prayer 

6:00 pm  Low Mass 

 

All are encouraged to attend Mass on 

these major feast days 

  

UPCOMING BIRTHDAYS AT ST. PAUL’S PARISH   

SEPTEMBER ON K STREET 

Help us help our neighbors!!  Please consider joining us in: 
Grate Patrol – Delivery of Breakfast to Washington’s homeless population 
¶ Food Preparation:  2.00-4.00 pm every Friday; 
¶ Food Delivery: 5:45am each Saturday & Sunday, Contact Glenn Marsh:  gmarsh338@outlook.com 
¶ Bag Set-up:  Anytime before 2pm Friday; Contact Tina Mallett (202-965-9324 or                            

tmallett14@gmail.com). 

Food Drive for the Foggy Bottom Food Pantry—Cuts in the Federal food stamp program make food 
pantries even more essential.  Cans of fruit, vegetables or other non-perishable items can be placed in 
the basket near the baptismal font. 
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1 | Charles Miller 

 
2 | Vincent Chiriboga 
 John Presley 
 Ann Schnorrenberg 

 
3 | Susan Granum 
 Wallace Spaulding 

  
5 | Wallace Babington 
 Jonathan Coleman 

  
6 | Katherine Dirks 
 Elizabeth Koontz 
 Ted Pawlik 
 Shelley Thompson 

 
7 | Burton Gifford 
 
9 | Michael Freeland 
               

11 | Diana Ogilvie 

  
17 | Kimberley Browning 

  
18 | Sidney Bakke, Jr. 

 
19 | Josef Simpson 

 
21 | Austin Bakke 

  
22 | Jonathan Doster 
 Bryan Marcus 
 
23 | Daithi Minns 

  
24 | Enogene Ajueyitsi 
 Benjamin Coleman 

  
28 | Monique Grant 

  

mailto:Marsh_Glenn@emc.com
mailto:tmallett@si.edu


SAINT PAUL’S PARISH 
K STREET — WASHINGTON 
 
2430 K Street NW 202.337.2020 

Washington, D.C.  20037 http://www.stpauls-kst.com 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

 

Remember to mark your Calendar:  

Wednesday, September 14:  Holy Cross Day 

Wednesday, September 21:  Feast of  

St. Matthew, the Apostle 

Thursday, September 29:  Feast of  

St. Michael & All Angels 

 

Fra Angelico, (395-1455)St. Michael 


